OHIO PROVIDER RESOURCE ASSOCIATION

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

November 17, 2010
I. CALL TO ORDER:

Than Johnson, President; called the meeting to order at 10:11 a.m. at the OPRA offices in Grandview, Ohio.  Present were Michael DeFrancesco, Vice-President; Steve McPeake, Treasurer; Pat Colombo, Secretary; Gary Toth, Past President; Anna Barrett; Roy Cherry; Dona England-Afek;  Dennis Grant; Angie Hannahs; Robert Heinzerling; Betty Holland; Rich Johnson; Becky LeMasters; Donna Merrill; Jorji Milliken; Paul Oehrtman; Thomas Rice; David Robinson; Shirley Russell; Debbie Schmieding; John Swanson; Sister Marianne Van Vurst and Tom Weaver.  There being twenty three members, a quorum was constituted and official business was transacted.  Also present was Mark Davis, President; Anita Allen, Vice-President; and Missy Craddock, Director of Government Relations. 
II.  FINANCE COMMITTEE:

Steve McPeake reported that the 2011 OPRA proposed budget was sent out to the Board.  It is based on what is being spent this year.  Steve reviewed the budget assumptions.  There are some staff changes and expenses are anticipated to be somewhat lower than in 2010.  The Finance Committee recommended that the budget be accepted.  Dona England-Afek seconded and the budget was approved.  Steve also reported that they had reviewed the investments and will be following up with another meeting.  They will report back to the Board about this at a future meeting.

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Approval of the minutes were deferred until the December board meeting.

IV.
STATE BUDGET AND LEGISLATIVE UPDATE:

Missy Craddock reported on the results of the recent election.  The Republican Party has taken back control of the state and legislative government.  Missy and Than Johnson both encouraged Board Members to meet their new legislators and invite them to see our services.

There was also a discussion on the possibility of a new Director for DODD.  Revenues continue to come in above predictions.  The new budget will be due to the legislature on March 15, 2011.  

Missy also began an idea list which would result in cost savings.  

V.
REIMBURSEMENT AND DIRECT SUPPORT PROFESSIONAL WAGES STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:   
Mark Davis reported that the sustainability grants are not likely to be pursued under the current administration.  The waiver pilot project is going forward.  The CPT training has been moving forward and has been well received by OPRA members.  Mark asked that members keep him informed of how the transition to the CPT is going.  

Anita reported that JFS finally released the rfp for the IAF project.  We will submit as planned.  

VI.
SIMPLIFICATION AND EFFICIENCIES STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:  
Michael DeFrancesco reported that they have just heard from a superintendant’s meeting that

they are adding additional requirements. 

Mark Davis reported that the SSA and Program Management Functions Grant is moving ahead .

Anita Allen discussed the Licensure process.  Providers are receiving advanced notice but there are still issues with citations for things which are not in rule.

Anita mentioned that DODD has hired a nurse.

There is nothing new in the area of member services.

VII.
WAITING LIST STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA: 

Mark Davis reported that the group of 18 counties is still working on waiting list issues. 

Missy Craddock reported that the department is convening a group to work on waiting list issues for individuals who will be on the SELF waiver.  

IX.
UNMET AND EMERGING NEEDS STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:   

Missy Craddock reported that draft rules have been issued for the SELF waiver.  The OPRA group has identified some potential issues with the rules. 

X.
RULES SUMMARY:   

Missy Craddock reported that the next new rules will likely involve the new waiver services.  
XI.
FEDERAL ISSUES:   

Than Johnson reported that Card Check will be off the front burner in Washington.  

XII.
STRATEGIC PLAN: 

Mark Davis distributed information on the strategic plan, including input from the various OPRA committees and groups.  The Board was asked to review the materials for discussion at a future date.

XIII. 
MISCELLANEOUS: 
Anna Barrett reported that the group looking at the by-laws has referred some issues to legal counsel and will have further information after this input is reviewed.  

Missy Craddock discussed MITS, which was set to go live on December 7, 2010.  Groundwork had not been done with the provider community.  It will result in a one week delay of waiver payments.  OPRA has asked the Medicaid Director to look at some strategies to mitigate the issues which would be caused by this delay.  At this time the whole project has been delayed.  

Becky LeMasters moved that the Board issue a proclamation to Dottie Saunders honoring her years of service, as well as providing her with a certificate to allow her to purchase an airline gift certificate of $500 for Dottie ticket to visit her son.  Paul Oehrtmann seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

XIV. 
ADJURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 PM

Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia Colombo

Secretary

